
7 Grantham Road
Seven Hills 2147
p: 02 8869 6800
e: OLOLSHills@parra.catholic.edu.au

Principal's Message

Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

Last Sunday was the first Sunday of Advent, which is also 

the first Sunday of a new liturgical year for the Church. The 

Advent season includes the four Sundays that precede 

Christmas. It is a time of preparation for the coming of the 

Lord. In this season, we recall two central elements of our 

faith: the final coming of the Lord in glory and the 

incarnation of the Lord in the birth of Jesus. Key themes of 

the Advent season are watchful waiting, preparation, and 

justice.

As we begin our Advent journey over the next four weeks 

we will make many preparations in anticipation of Jesus’ 

birth but one of the most important aspects of the journey 

will be the prayers for peace offered over this time. We 

pray for the courage to work for peace in our hearts, our 

communities and our world.

God of Love,

Your son, Jesus, is your greatest gift to us.

He is a sign of your love.

Help us walk in that love during the weeks of Advent.

We pray for peace in our hearts and in our world,

As we wait and prepare for his coming.

We pray in the name of Jesus, our Savior.

Amen.

God Bless,
 Keiran Byrnes

Respect, Responsibility, 
Readiness to Learn
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FUTURE DATES

Wednesday, 7th December
Student Leadership Day 
Year 6
Tuesday, 6th December
OLOL Christmas Concert 
6pm - 8.30pm

Wednesday, 7th December
End of Year Reports sent 
home

Thursday, 8th December
Principals Morning Tea
(students only)

Thursday, 15th December
Year 6 Graduation and End 
of Year Mass
Year 6 Disco 
Friday, 16th December
Last Day for students in 
2022

Friday, 27th January
UNIFORM DELIVERY 

Tuesday, 31st January
1st Day for Years 1 - 6 in 
2023

Wednesday, 1st February
2nd Orientation day for 
Kindergarten 2023 
(Students to wear school 
uniform)
Thursday, 2nd February,
KINDERGARTEN 2023 
FIRST FULL DAY OF 
SCHOOL - staggered starts

Are you moving?

If your child/children will 
not be returning to Our 
Lady of Lourdes in 2023, 
would you kindly inform the 
office.

Notice in writing will be 
accepted at any time during 
Term 4 in relation to the 
following year’s enrolment. 
In this circumstance the 
requirement of 10 weeks 
notice will be waived.

 
 

 

 

Click here to 
view a 360° 

Virtual Tour of 

OLOL
 

 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2960 Phone: 9676 7293

Enrolments for 2023 

The school is accepting 

applications for enrolment for 

2023/2024.   Enrolment 

applications are available 

online on the school website 

or collection at the School 

Office. 

 We have limited spaces 

available in 2023.  For further 

enquiries contact Beth in the 

school office on 8869 6800.

HELPFUL WEBSITE 
LINKS:

Click on the image 
above to see our 
OLOL Seven Hills 

Facebook Page for 
the latest photos and 

updates. Like and 
Follow!

Or visit our school 
website below:

 
 

https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/




               Movie Meal Deal Day! Friday December 9 

The Parent Group have organised for a Movie Day that will be in the hall next Friday December 9. The Parent 
Group will also run a meal deal on the day. 
We will be holding our weekly assembly at 11am to give out awards. After the awards, the students will watch 
the Disney movie ‘Ferdinand.’ When the movie finishes the students will go outside for their lunch. Any students 
who have purchased a sausage sizzle meal deal will be able to collect them from the parent volunteers. 

Out and About 
Reporting Student Learning K - 6 

Next Wednesday 7th December you will be able to access your child’s report for Semester 2 on the Compass Portal. These 
reports are only one way of gaining information about your child and their academic progress. We encourage you to also look 
through your child’s workbooks and work samples that will be sent home in the last week of school. 

The report communicates information about your child’s learning 
● for all seven Key Learning Areas (KLAs) 

○ Religion 
○ English 
○ Mathematics 
○ Human Society and its Environment 
○ Science and Technology 
○ Personal Development, Health and Physical Education 
○ Creative Arts ∙ 

● using a scale of achievement. 

What is a Scale of Achievement? 
Years Kindergarten – 6 learning reports communicate individual achievement in all areas according to the following scale: 

Your child’s effort for each area is reported using a three-point scale: 
● Improvement Required 
● Satisfactory 
● Commendable 

Comments In the Semester 2 Report a comment section has been included for Religion, English and Mathematics as well as a 
general comment. In the Key Learning areas of Religion, English and Mathematics the comments take the form of dot points. 
The first set of dot points relate to what the student is able to do and the next set of dot points give suggestions as to the next 
step for the student in relation to the Key Learning Area. 

The general comment at the end of the report gives the teacher an opportunity to comment on the work habits and social 
aspects of each child. 

As throughout the year, parents have the opportunity to discuss their child’s performance. Should you wish to have a meeting 
with your child’s teacher, please contact the office or your child’s teacher to make an appointment at a mutually convenient time.

Outstanding
Achievement

High
Achievement

Sound
Achievement

Basic
Achievement

Experiencing
Difficulty



Staffing Update
Congratulations to some of our current staff members who have accepted new teaching roles in 2023.

Mrs Clare Willemse has been appointed as class teacher and Acting Leader of Learning (Technology) at Santa Sophia 
College, Box Hill.
Miss Miranda Lee has been appointed as class teacher at Santa Sophia College, Hill.
Miss Claire Tien has been appointed as class teacher at Marist College North Sydney.
Miss Kaylan Machado completes her IT traineeship

We wish these staff members all the best for their future roles and we look forward to acknowledging their contribution to 
OLOL in week 10 at our end of Year Mass. There will also be a special assembly on Wednesday 14th December at 9:00am 
to acknowledge Mrs Willemse and her 19 years of service at OLOL.



Weeks 4 - 10
Christmas Hampers
This year we will once again be making class hampers of non-perishable food items, which will be used by the St Vincent de Paul to 
help those in need in our community. We ask for your assistance in donating items for the hampers. 

Week 8
30/11/22 - K-2 Dry Land Carnival
The staff and children in grades K-2 will be participating in a ‘dry-land/get wet’ carnival on Wednesday 30th November. 
They will be taking part in various novelty events. The children are permitted to wear their sports uniform to school with 
their swimmers underneath. 

30/11/22 - 3-6 Swimming Carnival
This carnival will be held at Blacktown Swimming Pool. Children will travel from school by bus to the pool. After the carnival they 
will return to school by bus. The children are permitted to wear their sports uniform to school with their swimmers 
underneath. 

7/12/22 - Student Leadership Day Year 6 
Students from Year 6 will take part in a Leadership Day looking at the concepts of servant leadership and how they can use their 
God given gifts and talents to serve others. This day will be held at school and facilitated by the Year 6 teachers. 

Week 9
6/12/22 - End of Year Awards and Christmas Concert 6:00pm - 8:30pm
End of of Year awards will be presented at the beginning of the Christmas Concert which will be a wonderful way to end the school 
year. This event is a whole school event and all students and parents are encouraged to attend. The performance will happen on the 
grass area in front of the school office and the lower car park will be utilised as the seating area. OLOL students will sit with their 
class and teachers. Parents are encouraged to bring a fold up chair.

Term 4 - What’s Ahead



Week 9 (continued)
7/12/22 - End of Year Reports sent home
The school does not organise parent teacher meetings for all children at this time of year. However, if parents wish to discuss their 
child’s report with their teacher please contact the school and make an appointment.

8/12/22 - Principals Morning Tea
Children who receive commendable effort in all Key Learning Areas in their school report will be invited to a Principal Morning Tea 
held in the playground. 

9/12/22 - Movie Day and Meal Deal
The Parent Group have organised for a Movie Day that will be in the hall at approximately 
11:00am. The Parent Group will also run a meal deal. Details to come.

Week 10
13/12/22 - Students meet their teacher for 2023
Students will have the opportunity to meet their 2023 class teacher and 2023 classmates on this day. Between 11:15 and 12:45 
children will be participating in some “getting to know you” activities as a way of building confidence for a successful year ahead.

15/12/22 - End of School Year and Year 6 Graduation Mass
Families are invited to attend the End of School Year and Year 6 Graduation Mass starting at 9:15am. We will have an 
acknowledgement of the FAITH IN ACTION TEAM for their hard work throughout the year as well. The St Vincent de Paul hampers 
will be delivered on this day.

15/12/22 - Year 6 Disco 6:00pm till 8:30pm

16/12/22 - Last day of term for students

Week 11
19/12/22 to 20/12/22 - Staff Development Days
Staff Planning for 2023. Please contact OOSH if you require supervision for your child on these days.

Term 4 - What’s Ahead



RE NEWS
CHRISTMAS 
CONCERT

The School Christmas concert is fast approaching and will be held on 
TUESDAY 6TH DECEMBER FROM 6PM - 8PM. This is a whole school 
event and all staff, students and families will need to make room for this 
spectacular calendar event. We will also have our end of year Award 
ceremony on this night. 

Below are the details for the concert:
● the awards assembly will be conducted before the concert begins, 

starting promptly at 6:30pm, followed by the Christmas concert.
● the event will be held in the front car park with the students performing 

on the grass area immediately in front of the school after the Award 
Ceremony.

● parents are invited to bring along a chair to sit on or a picnic rug, 
however, hall chairs will be provided. 

● parents are encouraged to use street parking on both Grantham Rd 
and Olive St. The Olive St gate will be opened for the evening. 

● the concert is scheduled to begin at 6:30pm. Children will be asked to 
move to their classrooms by 6:00pm to allow for organisation prior to 
the performance. Teachers will prepare their students in the classroom 
then arrive at the seating area in the car park no later than 6:20pm 
with their class. Parents are asked to sit and wait in the car park area 
during this time and allow teachers to prepare their classes.

● CLOTHING- A note will go out on COMPASS closer to the concert 
date to indicate what your child will need to come dressed in on the 
night.

● The rock band, dance troupe and choir will also be performing on the 
night. 

● Parents will be asked at the end of the night to help return the chairs 
set up in the carpark back to the hall.

● At the conclusion of the night, parents can take their child/ren home.

All classes will be practising their performances in class time over the next 
few weeks. We look forward to seeing you all there to celebrate the end of 
year.

Mrs Lucy Messina (Religious Education Coordinator)



ST VINCENT DE PAUL HAMPERS

● Powdered or long life milk
● Bottled water
● Canned soups
● Canned vegetables
● Canned fruit
● Canned tuna
● Canned tomatoes
● Dried fruits
● Granola bars
● Cereals
● Nuts
● Crackers
● Peanut butter
● Tinned meat
● Christmas cake
● Gravox
● Disposable razors
● Feminine hygiene
● Kleenex wipes and toilet paper
● Shampoo/conditioner

● Honey or Syrup
● Pancake mix
● Vegetable oil
● Rice
● Lentils
● Beans
● Pasta
● Noodles
● Oats or other cereal
● Tea bags
● Jellies and jams
● Sugar
● Salad dressings
● Baby food
● Nappies
● Soaps
● Tooth care
● Shaving cream
● Deodorant
● Cleaning products

Advent is a perfect time to put our faith into action by participating in the Christmas appeal for our local 
Saint Vincent de Paul Society. This year we will prepare class hampers of food items, which will be 
used by the society to help those in need in our community. 

As part of the Winter Appeal initiative, teachers and students will be completing activities during class 
time to become aware of why we give hampers to families and the elderly who are disadvantaged, 
vulnerable and isolated, and for those who are struggling and suffering through hard times, particularly 
during the Christmas season. Here is a great link to Vinnies Classroom Activities to promote the 
initiative at home as well.

We will present our hampers to a Society representative at our End of Year Thanksgiving and 
Graduation event on 15th December, 2022. We ask that all families help support this appeal by sending 
in donations of non-perishable food items for the class hampers. We have plenty of hampers and boxes 
to fill. 

Thank you for your ongoing support,  Lucy Messina (Religious Education Coordinator)

Some examples are:

https://youthnsw.vinnies.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/XMAS2022_SCHOOLS_WORKSHEET.pdf


DON’T FORGET!

BOOK YOUR MATHS ASSESSMENT  BOOKINGS FOR 2023
Please follow the instructions below to access the booking system for the Mathematics Assessment Interviews for 2023.

You can now book interviews at times that suit YOUR FAMILY BEST.  PLEASE CLICK ON THE
LINK  www.schoolinterviews.com.au and 

Enter code:  ?????
When you click finish, your interview timetable will be emailed to you automatically - check your junk mail folder if you 
do not receive your email immediately. 
You can return to  HYPERLINK "http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au" www.schoolinterviews.com.au at any time, and 
change your interviews - until bookings close.

2023
Friday, 27th January Mathematics Assessment Interviews by

appointment Years K - 6

Monday, 30th January Mathematics Assessment interviews by

appointment Years K -6

Tuesday, 31st January Years 1 - 6 classes begin for 2023

Kindergarten Mathematics  

Assessment interviews by appointment.

Wednesday, 1st February Kindergarten 2023 - 2 hour Orientation Session 

Thursday, 2nd February Kindergarten 2023 first FULL DAY

DON’T FORGET!

BOOK YOUR MATHS 
ASSESSMENT  BOOKINGS FOR 
2023
Please follow the instructions below to access the 
booking system for the Mathematics Assessment 
Interviews for 2023

You can now book interviews at times that suit 
YOUR FAMILY BEST.  PLEASE CLICK ON THE
LINK  www.schoolinterviews.com.au and 

Enter code:  889w9
When you click finish, your interview timetable 
will be emailed to you automatically - check your 
junk mail folder if you do not receive your email 
immediately. 
You can return to  HYPERLINK 
www.schoolinterviews.com.au at any time, and 
change your interviews - until bookings close.

Our Lady of Lourdes Parish Christmas Mass Times

Christmas Children’s Mass – Saturday, 24th December 

6pm

Christmas Vigil Mass – Saturday, 24th December 9pm

Christmas Midnight Mass – Saturday, 24th December 

Midnight

Christmas Day Mass – Sunday, 25th December 8am

Christmas Day Mass – Sunday, 25th December 9:30am

Vigil Mass - Sunday, 25th December 6pm

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au


Uniforms
Uniforms online - 

Parents are able to order uniforms using the Qkr! app.  All 
uniforms delivered to school each Thursday will then be sent 
home via your child.  

There will be no more uniform deliveries in 2022.

The first delivery in 2023 will be Friday, 27th January

Please contact the office if you are picking up your child’s 
uniform to ensure it has been delivered to the school.

MEDICATION POLICY

Parents are responsible for:

Obtaining the relevant medication forms from the 
school and arranging for their completion and return

● Providing the medication in the original 
labeled container to the nominated staff 
member

● Ensuring the medication is not out of date 
and has an original pharmacy label with the 
student’s name, dosage and time to be 
taken

● Providing a request by parents and written 
instructions from a medical practitioner for 
medication that is not obtained on 
prescription, indicating:

■ Name of student
■ Condition for which the medication 

is required
■ Guidelines for administration

STUDENTS ARE TO WEAR THEIR SPORTS UNIFORM
 ON THE FOLLOWING DAYS FOR TERM 1

KINDERGARTEN TUESDAY
YEAR 1 WEDNESDAY
YEAR 2 WEDNESDAY
YEAR 3 WEDNESDAY 
YEAR 4 TUESDAY
YEAR 5 THURSDAY
YEAR 6 TUESDAY & FRIDAY

BIRTHDAY  CELEBRATIONS 
AT SCHOOL

Children wishing to share a birthday 
treat with their friends are 
encouraged to bring in either 
wrapped lollipops or a small packet 
of chips. These can be distributed 
easily with minimal contact.

STUDENT EXTENDED LEAVE
Family holidays and travel outside of school holiday 
period will be considered individually based on your 
child’s attendance.  If the leave is more than 5 days 
you are required to complete an application for 
Extended Leave for travel of 5 or more days. This form 
can be downloaded from the school website or is 
available at the school office.  

If you child will not be attending at the 
beginning of 2023 due to being on 
extended leave, please complete an 
extended leave form before the end of 
2022.
 



Congratulations to students who received Gold and FIA Awards

Kinder Lannah Zahra, Dante Cassaniti, Nia Patel, Matilda Rowe, Noelle Nehme

Year 1 Nivani Vithanage, Jaxon Blackshaw, Apadiet Ruei, Shannon Adhikari

Year 2 Riya Jamindar, Aiden Rodrigues, Josie Steele, Evie Wright

Year 3 Alexander Nowak, Joshua Magtanong, Abhinav Vadlamudi, Matthew Lual

Year 4 Edward Zhuang, Sienna Bayeh, Tate Roughley, Serah Jimmy

Year 5 Luke Butylewicz, Zachary Nohra, Geet Gorkhali, Laura Perkins

Year 6 Ashley Lo, Rushil George

MERIT AWARDS

Kindergarten Amelie Anton Alestan, Aviraj Singh, Alexandros Tsakonas, Divleen Kaur, Abhijot Batish, Savir Deo

Year 1 Shivaksh Nagpal, Akil Siluvairajah, Emilia Bogicevic, Claire Nguyen, Mary Garas, Scarlett Laskowski,
Samuel Mathew, Jayden Shepley

Year 2 Yashmine Sharma, Tishan Deo, Madison Stanley, Jeremy Davis, Sashvi Thanugundla, Kay Wang

Year 3 Aayra Rana, Summer Sindel, Morgan Leary, Sebastian Lamprou, Rafael Williams, Aaliyah Moussa,
Alexander Madejski, Lourdes Sadipoor

Year 4 Alexis Avia, Bobby Li, Vivaan Marikanti, Tatjana Paku, Sabareesh Srisankaran, Joshua Jeganathan

Year 5 Matthew Cadavid, Vicky Su, Amber Patel, Nathan Smith, Anita Nguyen Jot Minhas, Tahlia Herczeg
Johnathan Sant

Year 6 Harry Sultana, Sophie Shaw, Emma Skinner, Antonio Touma, Sleiman Awkar, 
Timothy Heenpellage



2022 Years 3-6 

Swimming Carnival
Today we held our Primary Swimming Carnival at 
Blacktown Aquatic Centre. It was a great morning 

with lots of swimming action. Thank you to the 
Parent Volunteers and Miss Cavagnino for 

organising. A special well done to all the students 
who had a go and swam in a race to earn points 

for their colour house. We saw amazing team 
spirit. It was a great day! 



ICE BLOCKS TERM 4 NOW ONLY AVAILABLE TO 
PURCHASE ON QKR! APP.

To maintain Ice Block sales during Term 4 we are using the pre-order system using the QKR! app. 
If you would like a zooper dooper for your child on a Monday, Wednesday or Friday starting in 
Week 1, you will need to pre-order by 11:00 am on the day. Zooper doopers will be sold for $1 
each. 
Please do not send cash to avoid any disappointment. Ice Blocks can only purchased through the 
app from now on. This is available now on the Qkr! app. The first day for sales will be Wednesday 
the 12th of October. 

You will need to set up or update a profile for each of your children on the Qkr! app so the ice 
block will be delivered to their classroom (Please ensure that your child’s class is 
correct). A helpful guide is attached. Here is also a video for helpful guides for using the Qkr! 
app for purchases. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TjH9HjbpiE4

Thank you for your support. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TjH9HjbpiE4






UNIFORM ORDERS
A friendly reminder that all orders are to be placed on the QKR app by MasterCard. Please follow 
the instructions below.

Delivery to the school is every Thursday during the school term free of charge and 
orders must be placed by 4pm Tuesday for delivery on Thursday.

All  uniforms delivered to school will then be sent home via your child.

Please be advised there will be no further deliveries of uniforms in 2022.

There will be an extra delivery at the beginning of next year on Friday, 
27th January, 2023.  





Please refer to the size chart when ordering uniforms






